
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 JULY 2010

EX.126/10
REFERENCE FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – PROVISIONAL CAPITAL OUTTURN 2009/10 AND REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2010/11


(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Governance and Resources


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute AUC.46/10(b), consideration was given to a reference from the Audit Committee on 22 June 2010 setting out the Committee's comments following their consideration of Report RD.10/10 on the Provisional Capital Outturn 2009/10 and Revised Capital Programme 2010/11.  The Audit Committee had resolved:

"(1)
that Report RD.10/10 be noted.

(2)
That the Audit Committee requested that the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel consider including work on the Capital Programme as part of their work programme.

(3)
That the Committee's concerns regarding the Capital Programme be conveyed to the Executive; and the Assistant Director (Resources) requested to report back on the Review of the Capital Programme to a future meeting of the Committee."

The Chairman of the Audit Committee outlined the Committee's concerns with regard to the Capital Programme, commenting that the reference had been submitted to ensure that a clear audit trail was in place.  She commented that a good job had been done by Officers.

The Governance and Resources Portfolio Holder explained that a report on reprofiling the capital budget was being prepared, which would address the issues highlighted.

The Leader added that an ongoing review was being undertaken, the outcome of which would be reported back in due course.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the reference and comments from the Audit Committee be received; and the Committee advised that a review of the Capital Programme was being undertaken, the outcome of which would be reported back in due course.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to a reference from the Audit Committee on the Provisional Capital Outturn 2009/10 and Revised Capital Programme 2010/11.
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